Junior League of Eau Claire
Board Meeting

February 11, 2008

Present: Liz Kennedy-Weichert, Liz Falkner, Jessica Schreiner-Donnelly, Susan Jewett, Joanna Schneider, Lindsay Jaeger and Jill Fenn

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:40 PM by JLEC President, Lindsay Jaeger.

Minutes: No minutes to approve. The minutes from the December Board meeting are awaiting correction. Lindsay will ask Jane to send minutes for the November GMM and the January Board Meeting. Pam Macal has submitted minutes from the January GMM. November and January GMM minutes will be presented to the membership for approval at February’s GMM.

Council Reports:

Finance – Liz Kennedy-Weichert

Fundraisers
Liz will be contacting both Noodles & Co and Burracho’s to set up another fundraising event. It was suggested that we aim to set these dates in the summer as a way to encourage members to remain connected to JLEC during the non-GMM months. 

Casino Night 2008-Liz and Kate have begun early plans, i.e. date selection, venue reservation and casino dealer reservations. Additional plans will begin after Placement and the committee is formed.

Celebration of Women – Next meeting is scheduled for February 29th. Booth rental fees have been increased from $35 to $50, at the recommendation of local business owners. Available booth rentals have been opened up to the general membership. All membership booth requests should be in by Wednesday, February 13th. After that, booth rentals will be open to the public. It is the hope and intent that booths will be taken by JLEC business owners prior to a non-member. Susan suggested that we consider increasing the amount of time allotted to shop at the booths. Her recommendation was that 45 minutes was not significant enough to realize a profit for booth rentals. The committee will consider adding an “intermission” between dinner and the speaker to allow for additional booth shopping. 

Special Note

It was suggested that we host a summer membership potluck to connect with JLEC members during the non-GMM summer months.
Treasurer’s Report – Susan Jewett

Back-to-School:

$18,471.03

JLEC Checking:

$14,983.28

JLEC Savings:


$  8,689.12

VP Memebership – Jessica Schreiner-Donnelly
Provisional Update

A meeting was held on February 7th to begin work on 3 provisional projects. Provisional divided into teams and will begin efforts on the following:

1. Bunco – Scheduled for April 10, 2008 at Stella Blues. Tickets are $25. Sadie Gunderson and Nicole Schultz will head event. An Evite will be sent soon. All members are encouraged to forward the Evite on to others. Jessica proofed the invite that will be sent via Evite. She will be adding a “register by” date to it. A minimum attendance is not required, but due to space we will cap the event at 100 attendees. A person will not be considered registered until their check is received by JLEC.

2. New Member Directory – Jennifer Golat and Kristi Krimpelbein will lead this project. The directory will be in the same format as years past. Jessica asked for an electronic copy of last year’s directory. She will contact Kelly Bischof for the file. It was suggested that the files from each year’s directory are saved to our server/website so that we can eventually compile a master membership directory.

3.  Community Table – Stacy Secker will lead this event. A date will be selected for Spring 2008. 

Nominating Committee

The nominating Committee met on February 8, 2008 and has selected individuals for the two open board positions – VP of Community and President Elect. The candidates are currently being contacted. Things are on schedule for the April Placement meeting. 

Placement
Jessica is currently revising the placement form and will send to the board for review soon.
Nametags

Nametags were ordered for all new provisional members in the Fall of 2007. Any current member who is in need of a new nametag will be able to order one during the Fall of 2008. The first nametag given to members is supplied by JLEC, but any additional/replacement nametags that are ordered are at the cost of that member.

VP Communications – Joanna Schneider

Newsletter
Please have all articles submitted no later than Friday, February 15, 2008. Joanna will be meeting with Deb Hanson to work on the current newsletter edition.

Press Releases
Joanna discussed press release templates created by AJLI. She has shared with Lindsay, Jill and Kelly Bischof, and will email to the rest of the board members. She suggested submitting a press release regarding the 2007-2008 and 2008-2009 board of directors. She will contact Kelly Bischof again about sending these to the Leader Telegram. If no response from Kelly, Joanna will look into. A reminder was brought up – at the 2007 Summer Board Retreat it was discussed that we take advantage of press release options to encourage awareness of JLEC.
VP Community – Liz Falkner

ECRAC
We have met our hours for this year. All additional hours reported will be rolled to next year. 

Literacy Scrabble Bee 

Scheduled for April 17, 2008. There were 14 people who signed up at the last GMM to learn more about serving as Word Waiters. Liz has received information about the training and will be contacting those who are interested this week.

KITK 

At the January GMM Robin informally asked for $700 to buy 100 aprons from JLEC for the KITK event. Robin will need to make a formal request to the board for any consideration. The board did informally talk about the request that Robin made. Collectively we would like to see additional bids for the aprons, as we believe we could secure a better price/apron. We would also like to hear reasoning as to why 100 aprons are needed rather than a smaller amount i.e., 50 or 75. It was also suggested that Robin solicit funds from the Endowment to support the KITK project. The KITK committee was allocated $500 from the 2007-2008 JLEC budget. According to Susan’s records they have spent $250 on a banner advertising the event(s). Liz Falkner will touch base with Robin to remind her that she has $250 remaining in her original budget and to encourage her to solicit the Endowment for additional funds if necessary. 

President Elect – Jill Fenn

Leadership Eau Claire

Jill is scheduled to attend the LEC Education Day on Thursday, February 21, 2008.

Jill reported that her small group project is on track (Creating a speaker database for University classes, groups, etc). The team will be meeting with the UWEC database team to set up the formal project database this week. Jill is also completing the marketing plan and will have that submitted by February 15, 2008. The team will solicit LEC Alumni to complete the survey and be the first entered in the groups project database.

Dues Committee

The dues committee met in January. A recommendation was agreed on and presented to the board on January 22, 2008. The recommendation was then presented at the January GMM and all members were encouraged to consider the recommendation and bring questions/conversation to the February GMM. Voting will take place at the February GMM. Liz Falkner will create a letter to be sent via email and snail mail describing the recommendation. This is scheduled to go out by February 20, 2008.

President – Lindsay Jaeger

Endowment Training

Lindsay suggested that we have an educational training session on the Endowment at the February GMM. Marianne will be asked to present this “training”.

February GMM

After discussion it was decided that we would not be paying to create meals at the Meal Connection for community members due to the fact that the Meal Connection would be making a profit from our charitable donation. We agreed that this was not in line with the JLEC mission. Rather we will receive a presentation from the owner of the Meal Connection and Lindsay will contact her about the possibility of having all members create the dessert we will enjoy at the GMM.

Fund Allocation

Lindsay began discussion regarding the fund allocation for the 2007-2008 year. Lindsay solicited information regarding:

1. How much we have given in the past?

2. How much can we give this year?

3. Whom should receive the funds?

Susan will look at past donations and provide that information to Lindsay. The following was decided regarding the fund allocation.

1. At the February GMM, the general membership will be asked (“challenged”) to 
provide ideas for recipients – including what those funds might be used for, to the board by the next board meeting – March 10, 2008

2. The board will discuss at the March 10th board meeting

3. The recommendations will be presented to the general membership at the March GMM.

4. Final voting on fund allocation will occur at the April GMM

5. Funds will be awarded to community members at the Spring Banquet in May 2008.

Coming Together Project for 2008-2009

Lindsay suggested that in 2008-2009 members are formed into teams and given a set amount of money to donate in the community in a unique way. The teams could chronicle their donation journey throughout the year and present their donations to the GMM at the end of the 2008-2009 year. We could have a contest for the best donation of the year. This would challenge each member to become connected with her fellow JLEC members as well as benefiting the community.

New League Projects

Lindsay challenged the board to think of new projects that would become “Signature Projects” in future JLEC years.
Dates to Remember: 

GMM, February 26, 2008 – The Meal Connection

March Board Meeting, March 10, 2008 – Joanna Schneider’s house

GMM, March 25, 2005 – Lotus Spa

KITH, March 31-April 4, 2008 – Boys and Girls Club

April Board Meeting, April 8, 2008 – Liz Falkner’s house

Bunco, April 10, 2008 – Stella Blues

Literacy Scrabble Bee, April 17, 2008
Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:05 PM by JLEC President Lindsay Jaeger.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted By: Jill Fenn on February 12, 2008

